

## **Pupil Council Minutes**

### **S1-S3 Pupil Council**

**Date Tuesday 10 November 2015**

### **Present**

S1 Cody Amy Andrew George Kalvin

S2 Lewis Amber Ewan Tegan Craig

S3 Olivia Kathryn Audun Ashlee

### **Agenda**

Matters arising

Changes to pupil reps for 2M and 3R were noted

The proposed format for future meetings was discussed and agreed.

1. Moving forward together- aim to ease/improve communication and how to make the school better for everybody.

The process around drawing up the School Improvement Plan was shared and the Standards and Qualities Plan and School Improvement Plan were shared with reps.

In brief discussion it was decided that there was no need for a pupil friendly version of these documents and reps were happy to feedback to their classes.

2. Consultations

Proposed schedule of meetings was agreed.

Location of bike sheds- a map of the school showing the potential sites was shared and discussion followed as to pros and cons of each. The preferred choice was behind the theatre with second choice being by the fitness suite.

### 3. Channels of communication

Discussion followed on the best ways for pupils to raise concerns or make suggestions. It was agreed that using the pupil council reps might not bring about a speedy response due to the frequency of the meetings.

Reps agreed to share with their classes where to go or who approach for particular matters e.g.

Mr Crawford for buildings issues (e.g. toilets, heating) and transport

Mrs Wailoo for Activities, House points and general Year Group concerns

Use the suggestion box in the canteen for relevant comments or suggestions.

There will be pupil questionnaires to inform school improvements around Learning and teaching.

AOCB

None